
September 1, 2022 

Special Board Meeting 

The Schaller-Crestland Board of Education met in special session on September 1, 2022 in the 

gymnasium of the Schaller-Crestland elementary building, Schaller, IA. The following board members 

were present: Christy Horan, Kory Blum, Mike Schmitt, Matt Cress, and Steve Mason. Others present: 

Supt. Bisenius, Principal Bellinghausen, and various members of the public.  

Call to order by President Horan at 6:30 pm.  

Motion by Schmitt, second by Cress to approve the agenda as posted. Motion carried 5-0. 

President Horan addressed the public on public comment. She advised the public to listen to the 

discussion from the meeting first and then they will open the work session to the public to speak.  

Motion by Blum, second by Mason to approve the following non-certified staff: Tabitha Ballou-Elm 

associate-$11/hour, Natasha Foster-Elm associate-$11/hour, Nicole Domino-Cook-$11/hour, Chris 

Gardner-Cook-$11/hour, Paula Steuk-Cook-$11/hour. Motion carried 5-0. 

Motion by Schmitt, second by Cress to approve the hiring of Johnathan Hagen, Transportation Director, 

at a salary of $43,000. Motion carried 5-0. 

Motion by Mason, second by Blum to approve the following coaching contracts: Tyler Merical-JH 

Football-$2240, Mason Goebel-JH Football-$2240, Tricia Vohs-JH Volleyball-$2240, and Parker Preul-JH 

Student Council-$320. Motion carried 5-0. 

Motion by Cress, second by Mason to approve the hiring of architect, FEH. Slight discussion on the 

architects. Blum didn’t feel the board received a good answer on the price of the architects. Adam 

advised the board that the price would depend on what the board decided to do. Bob wasn’t able to 

have those numbers but Bob did end up with 16% with GH projects. Cress added that it could potentially 

be more with Bob based on those numbers. President Horan called for a roll call vote to approve FEH as 

the architect. Ayes: Blum, Schmitt, Horan, Cress, and Mason. Nays: None. Motion carried 5-0. 

In other discussion, Blum would like to see the meetings in the future streamed so that the public can 

see exactly what the board is discussing. President Horan advised Supt. Bisenius to see what options we 

have and the technology needed.  

With no other discussion, a motion from Schmitt, second from Cress to adjourn the meeting at 6:38 pm. 

Motion carried 5-0. 

 


